
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the end of another week at Paynesville PS.  Our New Zealand friends arrived safely on Monday 

and from reports I hear are settling in with families quite well.  They have had a busy itinerary with visits to 

the Keeping Place, Council Chambers, Raymond Island Maritime Musuem, Buchan Caves and today to Lakes 

Entrance.  Hopefully the sun shines over the weekend and our Paynesville families can have some fun 

activities with their visitors.  Today is their last day with us at school, Monday they will be back on the train 

to head to Melbourne and fly home.  We wish them a safe journey and look forward to seeing them next 

year in New Zealand. 

Next week we have an interrupted week with the Melbourne Cup Public Holiday falling on Tuesday.  We 

have heard some families are sneaking away for a long weekend and will be absent on Monday.  If this may 

be your situation please let the office know. 

Thursday November 9th the Grade 3/4 Production of “What Happened After Once Upon a 

Time”  starts.  Performance times are Thursday 9th at 11:30am and Friday 10th at 7:00pm.  

Tickets are available at the office.  Tickets will be allocated on a first come, first served basis, please 

register your name quickly as they do get snapped up.  Popcorn and drinks will be available for purchase on 

the night from the canteen. 

We have recently had some new families to the area and also our Pre-Prep families have started at PPS.  We 

do have a closed Facebook group called the “Paynesville Primary School parent information hub”.  This is 

an informal group for any parents / carers of Paynesville Primary School children. It has been established to 

provide an informal centre of information where parents / carers can ask questions, find out information 

and swap ideas.  It is great to see families staying in touch with what is happening within our school and 

activities that students are involved in. 
 

Have a fabulous weekend.

ISSUE 34  
November 3rd 2017 

Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

    

CALENDAR – NOVEMBER 

6th     NZ Chelsea PS leave 

3rd     1/2 Sleepover 

7th     Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

9th     3/4 Production 11:30am 

10th   3/4 Production 7:00pm 

14th   BSC half day transition 

 

2018 PREP TRANSITION PROGRAM DATES 

November 10 

November 24 

December 1 

December 8 

December 15 

DATE ERROR: BOOKLISTS DUE BACK FRIDAY NOVEMBER 10TH 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
YES … It is that time again… Our annual 
Christmas Raffle (to be drawn on Monday 
December 18th) is gaining momentum.  
Thank you to the following organisations 
who have kindly donated to our raffle.  If 
you wish to contribute please contact the 
office. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  


